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“A Seasonal Smorgasbord” 

A time to intentionally 

prepare—to prepare— 

our hearts for Advent! 

Individuals and families  are 

invited to browse the buffet of Advent 
resources and choose one (or more) 
that will help prepare for the celebration 
of Christ’s coming. There will be time to 
spend making any needed pieces and a 
game or two to help usher us into 
Advent. And, of course, refreshments. 
Be sure to keep an eye on the bulletin 
board for details about the Advent 
resources and a place to sign up for 
them. We hope it’s an activity that you 
will put in your schedule as a means to 
make time to draw near to God and 
prepare to remember Christ’s coming. 

Saturday,  December 1, 9 -11 AM 

Advent Resources  

for the whole family! 
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OUR SISTER, HELEN 
Rev. Robert Zorn, Minister of Visitation 

 

 Every night in our 

log house here in 

Treaster Valley we 

sleep under a hand 

pieced and quilted floral 

quilt which was a gift 

from our sister, Helen. 

She made this quilt 

before she was married 

early in the 50’s and presented it to us only 

recently. The warmth of this quilt warms us every 

night and is a constant reminder of our sister who 

died on September 26 of this year at the age of 

97 years. The physical comfort which we enjoy is 

far surpassed by the feelings we have by 

remembering her and her life. 

 Helen was the second born of the seven Zorn 

sibling, consisting of three girls and four boys. 

Her older sister, Cora “Dolly” and she started 

elementary school together, so that neither girl 

would have to walk the nearly one mile path to 

the first grade alone. The two girls shared 

companionship with each other through 

elementary and high school. Differences in their 

interests and activities appeared at a very early 

age. Dolly seemed to gravitate toward outdoor 

activities, such as gardening, animals and 

flowers. Helen chose to find her interests in 

sewing, canning and cooking. Electricity did not 

come to our home for another ten years; indoor 

plumbing had to wait another twenty years 

beyond that. Both girls proudly wore their 4-H 

club dyed feed sack clothing. 

 Helen learned to play a piano and occasionally 

substituted in our church. Helen’s commercial 

high school course prepared her for a business 

college degree and employment in several banks 

and other businesses. She found employment at 

a diary plant office. 

There she met and 

married her husband, 

James Edward. They 

became parents of 

two boys, Jimmy and 

Stephen. 

 Helen was not 

unaccustomed to sorrow and grief when Ed died. 

She was left alone while their sons were still 

young. Two brothers-in-law were lost to death. 

One, lost in World War II, was never found. 

 She (and we) lived through the depression 

years. Despite rationing and other scarcities, she 

and her friends made literally bushels of cookies 

to send to servicemen, near and far. Personally I 

will always remember her help to me. She bought 

my high school suit and class ring and gave much 

help and encouragement through my college 

years. 

 In recent years, upon the death of Carol’s two 

sisters, Helen stepped in with words and deeds of 

kindness and sympathy, which made Carol’s walk 

alone a little easier. 

 When we last visited Helen in a hospital, as 

we were leaving, she took Carol’s hand and 

pulled her a little closer and whispered, “Thank 

you for being my sister.” Carol responded with 

the same words. Helen’s last words to her son 

were, “Tell Bob I’m still a Presbyterian.” 

 I have consistently used the pronoun “our” 

because Helen has been a sister to every one of 

us. Each and everyone of us are blessed by sister 

and brothers who hold important places in our 

lives. We are blessed by their lives and witness. 

 

NOVEMBER PULPIT SUPPLY 

4 Rev. Jeanette Mater 

11 Rev. Kari Swigart 

 18 Rev. Anne Myers 

 25 Rev. Larry Chottiner 

  

 

“Jesus said, My mother and 

brothers and sisters are 

those who hear God’s word 

and put it into practice.” 

Luke 8:21  

PLEASE PRAY FOR OUR PASTOR NOMINATING COMMITTEE: 

Carole Auker, Lynn Curry, Ruth Fisher, Sue Garner, Diane Griffith, 

Carl Haldeman, Kathy Hardin, Lisa Snyder, Larry Welshans, and 

Rev. Scott Andrews. Pray for our new pastor.  
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CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 

     Christmas has been 
called the most 
anticipated day of the 
year. Stores go to great 
lengths to prepare for 
the big day. (We are all 
aware of how early 
Christmas décor shows 
up on the shelves…) 
Churches plan for 
special services well in 
advance. Here at LPC, 
various committees 
have been tossing ideas 
and dates around for 
weeks. We all know 
how quickly the 
calendar fills.  

     The annual question 
each of us must ask is, 
“How will I prepare for 
Christmas?” Before we can 
prepare we need to have a picture in our minds 
of what we want the holidays to be like; or better 
yet, perhaps, what we want to be like during the 
holidays. I doubt that anyone would choose 
“stressed, exhausted and empty” yet that is too 
often exactly what results. If the picture we 
would like is closer to “peaceful, rested, and 
spiritually full” we must plan the steps to make it 
happen. (and then, of course, work the plan.) 

     As believers in Christ, we know that 
Christmas is about Jesus, but how can we keep 
Him the focus of our preparations instead of just 
an afterthought? We keep Jesus front and center 
by doing what the scriptures call us to do: 
“remember.” This command is repeated 148 
times throughout the Old and New Testaments. 
Perhaps because we are so prone to forget?  I 
was challenged recently by these thoughts from 
Asheritah Ciuciu: “We all suffer from soul 
amnesia, forgetting who God is and what He has 
done for us from one day to the next. Like you, I 
must remind myself each year who Jesus is and 
why His birth is so miraculous—not because my 
mind doesn’t know, but because my heart ceases 
to be amazed. As the old saying goes, 
“Familiarity breeds contempt, and sadly, my own 
heart loses that sense of wonder.” Ms. Ciuciu is 
not alone. Each of us needs the Spirit of God to 
help us re-member; to put together again the 
incredible story of God coming in flesh to live 
with us. Our part is to create the time and space 

to do just that. The 
season of Advent is the 
perfect time. 

     To create space, 
some ruthless paring is 
required. Not 
necessarily a lot. Just a 
deliberate, 
unapologetic cutting 
back. What that means 
can only be answered 
individually. Maybe it 
means cutting back on 
decorating. Two strings 
of lights instead of 
twenty two. Maybe 
cutting back on 
entertaining or the 
number of holiday 

parties/programs you agree 
to attend will create time 
and space for pausing and 

remembering. For others it might be in the area 
of shopping or staying up late or baking where 
some ruthless paring is needed in order to free 
up a couple hours to spend with Jesus. 

     Whatever it is, start small. Change happens 
one step at a time. Baby steps are indeed steps. 
Know that they are noticed and will be rewarded. 
James 4:8 tells us, “Draw near to God and He 
will draw near to you.” Use that criteria to 
determine holiday happenings. Ask, “Will this 
activity draw me closer to God or move me 
farther away from Him?” Ask the same question 
of your family. 

     On Saturday, December 1, from 9 – 11am, 
the Christian Ed Committee will be offering a 
“Smorgasbord for the Season.” Individuals and 
families are invited to browse the buffet of 
Advent resources and choose one (or more) that 
will help prepare for the celebration of Christ’s 
coming. There will be time to spend making any 
needed pieces, and a game or two to help usher 
us into Advent. And, of course, refreshments. Be 
sure to keep an eye on the bulletin board for 
details about the Advent resources and a place to 
sign up for them. We hope it’s an activity that 
you will put in your schedule as a means to make 
time to draw near to God and prepare to 
remember Christ’s coming. 

 

Ginny Westover, CE Director 
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PRESBYTERIAN PRESCHOOL 

Ginny Westover, Preschool Director 

These are just a few: 

Our families; 53 wonderful families are 
represented in our 3yr old and Pre-K 
programs. What an encouraging response 
to the recent “Peek at our Preschool”! 
Thank you for coming!  

Our parents; what a committed, 
supportive, “eager to help” group of dads 
and moms, involved in their child’s 
education! Our recent Open House was 
packed! (We’ve made a number of “things 
to do differently” notes for next year!) 
Thank you for attending and bringing your 
families, too! It was great to meet siblings 
and grandparents! 

Our students; all 56 of them, each w ith 
his/her unique set of talents, personality, 
and experiences. Two months ago we were 
still learning names. Now we can’t imagine 
our school family without each precious 
little person! They bring smiles to our faces, 
joy to our hearts, challenge us to learn 
more, think creatively, and yes, some days 
exhaust us, but they are gifts, each one. 

Our classroom; not a week goes by that 
one of us doesn’t make a remark about the 
“feel” of our classroom. Kathy keeps things 
clean and sparkly and this summer’s fresh 
paint and repairs still lift our spirits. All 
factors combine to make our classroom a 
cheerful, happy place to learn!  

 Our Preschool Committee;  As part of the 
church’s Session (governing body) these 
energetic and talented ladies volunteer 
many “behind the scenes” hours to 
research, plan, purchase and meet to 
discuss and implement ways to keep our 
school running well. Their experience and 
dedication to excellence secured our new 
curriculum and keep us excited and 
prepared to do our jobs. 

 

Our Church Session; we are so thankful 
for this group of people! Their vision and 
commitment to the school keeps us moving 
forward. Their support and generosity 
purchased the Frog Street Curriculum and 
allowed us to attend the Early Childhood 
Educators Summit last month. 

Our Predecessors; without the vision and 
hard work of past leadership and teachers 
there would not be a Preschool. We are 
grateful for those who dreamed of a school 
and worked to bring it about. We are 
grateful for past teachers whose love of 
children and creative energy established a 
reputation of excellence for our school. 

Our Church Family; this supportive and 
generous group of people are truly friends 
of the school! We are grateful for their 
encouragement, prayers, and financial gifts! 
This month in particular we are especially 
thankful for Marlene Creighton’s gift of five 
tablets, given in memory of her late 
husband, Dr. Dan Creighton, a well-loved 
family doctor who had a special place in his 
heart for children. Thank you so much!! 

Our Teachers; There is nothing more 
motivating than to know you will be coming 
to your job with colleagues who are a joy to 
work with!  Mrs. Henry and Miss Miranda 
are two of the most positive, energetic and 
creative people I know. They love Jesus and 
they love our children! What a great team!  

Our Incredible God; Through Him and to Him 
belong all thanks and honor. He is the Giver 

“Grateful” ~ It was our “Wonderful Word of the Week” for the last week of October. 

“Grateful” ~ An appropriate term to introduce the month of November and the Thanksgiving holiday. 

“Grateful” ~ “Appreciative of benefits received” “thankful” (according to Merriam Webster). 

“Grateful” ~ The attitude of our hearts. We are grateful for so many good things in and about our 
preschool!   

Being joyful isn’t what makes you 

grateful.  

Being grateful is what makes you 

joyful. 

~Ann Voskamp~ 
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PRESCHOOL/NURSERY SCHOOL PICTURES 
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MISSION OUTREACH 

The Mission Outreach of Central PA invites 
you to participate in a 3-day mission trip to 
assist local families in need of help with 
winterizing their homes. 

Participants will stay in comfortable lodging 
at Krislund Camp and Conference Center in 
Madisonburg, PA. During the day, participants 
will help local families at their homes; 
evenings will be spent in fellowship at 
Krislund. 

Individuals, families and groups are welcome! 

Cost is $150/person, which includes lodging, 
meals and materials. 

As you give thanks for your many blessings, 
you will know that other families are 
benefiting from your generous contribution of 
time and talent. 

For more information or to register, visit 
www.krislund.org.  
Email—rmcmunn@krislund.org or call 814-
422-8878 

SMALL GROUP MINISTRY 
 

Youth Group: Youth group for youth in grades 6-12 is held Sunday nights from 6:00—7:30 PM on 

the third floor of the church. All are encouraged to attend and to bring their friends for fun, food, 

fellowship and most importantly, growth in relationship to God.  

Adult Sunday Morning Study led by Pat Brown meets in the church parlor on Sundays at 9 AM. 

The study is “Ten Women of the Bible” by Max Lucado. 

OPPORTUNITIES FOR SPIRITUAL GROWTH 

November 18-21, 2018 

At Camp Krislund! 

Tuesday Evening Study 

meets in the youth room on 

the third floor at 6:30 PM. 

They are beginning the 

study, “The Daniel Dilemma: 

How to Stand Firm and Love 

Well in a Culture of 

Compromise.” As Christians, 

we have real hope in Jesus 

that we have been called to 

share with others. In a world 

that rejects everything we 

believe, we face a dilemma: 

how do we walk closely with 

God without caving in to 

pressure or alienating those 

we want to reach?  

Thursday Morning 

Study Group meets in the 

church parlor at 6:30 AM. 

Note new day. Their 

study is by Max Lucado 

entitled, “Unshakable 

Hope.” There are things 

that seem unsteady in this 

life, but when we belong to 

God it allows us to filter our 

problems through the 

promises of God. Come and 

learn how to stand on the 

declarations of our mighty 

and loving God.    
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FAMILIES OF THE WEEK 

To get to know each other better, we asked our families of the week to tell us about themselves:  

David and Ginny Eichenlaub 

David is a dentist in the practice of Dr. 
Eichenlaub and Dr. Bodmer in Lewistown. He 
likes to play golf and go hunting. Ginny is a 
dental hygienist at the same practice, and likes to 
spend time with family. They have a son, David, 
who is in Portland, Oregon. They lost their 
daughter, Amy. They greatly appreciate the 
support that the church gave them when their 
daughter was ill.  

Shirley Ferguson 

Shirley lives at home with her daughter Susan 
and 5 cats.  After working at First National Bank 
for 20 years, in 1977 she left her work and 
enjoyed spending time gardening and enjoying 
life with her husband John.  When he passed 
away in February 1999 she started volunteering 
with Hospice and Make a Wish, as well as 
traveling to Virginia to spend time with her son 
John and his wife Miriam and enjoying her 
grandchildren Kaylee and Zachary.  Until her 
health prevented climbing in and out of the 
airplane, she spent almost two years learning to 
fly (a childhood dream). She is a deacon in the 
church and misses being with her church family.   

Susan Ferguson 

Susan is the Clerk of Session and Treasurer of 
the church. She also works in the office of 
Huntingdon Presbytery. She lives in her childhood 
home with her mother Shirley. She was ordained 

as an elder and deacon in 1982 and feels very 
humbled by the vow she made to “Serve the 
people with energy, intelligence and 
love.”  Susan especially enjoys volunteering with 
the youth and being a part of the adult choir and 
bell choir. Participating in small groups and 
mission trips are memories that she 
treasures. She is still very thankful that a friend 
invited her to youth and the church when she 
was in 10th grade. 

Tara, Rob, Margo, and Bo Reeder 

Tara and Rob have two children, Margo who is 14 
years old and in the eighth grade, and Bo who is 
eleven and in the fifth grade. Tara is Independent 
Executive Director with 31 Gifts. Rob is the 
principal at Mifflin County Middle School. Tara 
enjoys reading and Rob likes hunting. Their 
family also enjoys participating in sports, 
including baseball, basketball, and softball. Tara 
appreciates the children’s programs at our 
church, and having their children grow up in the 
church family. 

Carolyn Powers 

Carolyn worked for Miracle Ear. She has a son 
and a grandson. She enjoys reading, adult 
coloring books, and baking. She loved going to 
Sunday School at our church, where everyone 
was very friendly. She greatly appreciates Rev. 
Bob Zorn’s visits, which have meant the world to 
her.  

BOY SCOUTS FUNDRAISER BREAKFAST: Troop 4 w ill be serving breakfast Saturday, November 
10, from 8:00 AM – 11:00 AM in the Baraca room. They will be serving a full breakfast of pancakes, 
scrambled eggs, bacon, sausage, orange juice and coffee. The cost is $7.00 for adults, $5.00 for children 

and children under five are free with a paying adult. Proceeds benefit summer camping scholarships. 

VETERANS: We would like to honor our veterans on Sunday, November 11. I f you know of any 
veterans wo are affiliated with Lewistown Presbyterian and who are not already on our list from last year, 
please send us their name, branch of the military and years of service. You can call the church 717-248-
4561 or email the church at lewispres@comcast.net. 

ADVENT DECORATING: P lease join us in helping to trim the tree, deck the halls, and spruce up 
the church for the Advent season on Sunday, November 25. We will gather in the Sanctuary at 6:00 PM. 
When finished, we will have hot chocolate and cookies in the Baraca Room. All are welcome! 

OPPORTUNITIES TO SPONSOR FLOWERS: There are open dates to place flowers in the church 
sanctuary. November 18, December 2 and 9 are available. For more information, call the church office at   
248-4561. If you would like the church to order the flowers for you, the cost is $50.00. 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
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BACKYARD MINISTRIES 

Our Featured BYC Kid this month is a little girl from Mount Union named Sophia. Because of rain we 
could not hold club in Sophia’s neighborhood for several weeks. When we returned Sophia was very 
excited as she followed me to the doors to invite kids to club. Pray for blessing on Sophia’s life. 

Stories from the Backyard: BYM is now engaged w ith more than 1000 families. Behind every 
door there is a story. Bart wants to get back on the right path. Marjorie wants to quit smoking and has a 
lot of anxiety. Barb had surgery and is blessed that God saved her life. Danielle has no furniture. Judy is 
blessed to have a home. Steve needs a home for his family. Jamie needs relief from pain so she can 
finish a quilt for a friend. Jasmine struggles with tests in school. Brandon needs comfort and peace. 
Samantha needs a new apartment. Robin is afraid in her neighborhood. Onjayba has been healed. 
Anthony got a new job. And these dear friends continue to battle cancer: Barb, Julia, Bill, Lauren, 
Madelyn, Barry, and David. “Those in need will not always be forgotten.” Psalm 9:18 

Mobile Soup Kitchen News/Benevolence/Home Bible Studies: BYM distributes more than 3000 
food items per month to needy families. BYM also helps needy families with food and housing 
emergencies. More than 600 adults now participate in our Home Bible Study available in English and 
Spanish.  

BYM Support: You can sponsor a BYC kid for $20.00 a month (or $240.00 a year). P ledges are 
due the fifteenth of each month. To get started simply send a check made payable to Backyard Ministries 
to the address below. BYM currently has 50 partnering churches. Please contact us if your church would 
like to partner with BYM or if you would like us to present the ministry in your church. 

From Lynn Curry, our Backyard Ministries’ Representative: 

Thanks to the generosity of our church family, 50 children will be warmer as the temperature 
starts to drop. Thank you, for the hats and mittens! The children Thank You! 

BREAD BAKING: We were asked again this year, to contribute to Backyard Ministries for Thanksgiving. 
Kevin suggested pumpkin breads instead of pies, because they would be so much easier to distribute.  
We will gather to make breads on Monday, November 19 at 6:00 PM in the church kitchen. Please join us 
for fellowship and to spread God’s love to the needy! All supplies will be provided, just show up!  

COOKIES NEEDED EACH MONTH: Also, on the 4th Tuesday of every month, Lynn collects baked 
cookies for the kids that attend Backyard Ministries. There is a box in the kitchen to place the bagged 
cookies. 

 

The needy 
will not be 
forgotten. 

Psalm 9:18 
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The regular meeting of the Session of the 
Lewistown Presbyterian Church was held 
9/13/18, at 7:00 PM in the Baraca Room and 
accomplished the following: 

 The Rev. Scott Andrews, Moderator, presided 
and opened the meeting with prayer 

 Elder Fisher led opening devotions using the 
Heidelberg Catechism and Romans 8:38-39 
followed by a time of joys and concerns along 
with prayer led by Elder Fisher 

 Approved the Ministry Information Form for an 
Interim Pastor 

 Called a Special Congregational Meeting on 
Sunday, 9/23/18, for the sole purpose to elect 
the Pastor Nominating Committee.  Members 
include: Carole Auker, Lynn Curry, Ruth 
Fisher, Sue Garner, Diane Griffith, Carl 
Haldeman, Kathy Hardin, Lisa Snyder and 
Larry Welshans 

 Approved the removal of Allison Walters, Eric 
Delozier, Robert Howe and Devon Howe from 
the roles 

 Approved building use request: 

 Narcotics Anonymous for its regional 
meeting on 9/8/18  

 Approved purchase of two wireless 
microphones for worship 

 Approved the collection of mittens and hats for 
Backyard Ministry 

 Approved the use of the Baraca Room for Art 
Classes for six Wednesdays, beginning 
10/3/18 and ending 11/7/18 from 1-4 pm 

 Received Thank you notes from Mother 
Hubbard’s Cupboard 

 Approved providing opportunities for 
Employees to receive benefits for 2019 from 
the Board of Pensions 

 Received the $1,500.00 final distribution from 
the James Duffman estate for the Nursery 
School/Preschool Scholarship Fund 

 Approved Elder Amy Smith to serve as the 
Elder Commissioner for the 9/25/18 
presbytery meeting 

 Heard a report from Pastor Andrews on the 
Presbyterian Disaster Assistance Training  

 Learned about the officer training opportunity 
at the 11/17/18 presbytery meeting  

 Heard a report from Elder Sisson that plans 
are to continue to have personal testimonies 
throughout the coming months.  A special time 
for Volunteer Appreciation was held on 9/9/18 
during the worship service and a time for 
teacher recognition will be held in the future 

 Elder Sisson reported the subcommittee to 
review the church rolls sent letters to over 50 
people concerning their membership and 
encouraging them to become a more involved 
member 

 Approved supplying food for Christmas bags 
for Backyard Ministries 

 Decided the church would not be involved with 
the Christmas Community Project, but would 
find other ways of caring for children and 
families during the Christmas season 

 The September Community Luncheon is the 
responsibility of the Christian Ed. Committee 

 Learned the Fall Christian Education Family 
Event (Treasure Fall Fest) will be held on 
10/6/18 

 Junior Church began their new curriculum and 
each child was given a Children’s Bible to use 
at home and bring with them to church 

 Approved the August Financial Report 

 Learned that plans for the Advent season will 
include possible organ recital(s).   

 Pulpit Supply and Worship Elder were 
approved: 

 September 16—Anne Myers & Sue Garner 

 September 23—Bob Zorn & Tara Reeder 

 September 30—Sam Strohm & Lonnie Griffith 

 October 7—Rev. Jeanette Mater & Ruth Fisher 

 October 14—Barry Vance & Susan Ferguson 

 October 21—Rev. Jeanette Mater 

 November 4—Rev. Jeanette Mater 

 Approved the participation of the Nursery 
School/Preschool teachers Annual Early 
Childhood Conference in October 

 The teachers are planning an Open House 
sometime in October or November 

 Nursery School/Preschool recognition to will be 
held during the worship service sometime in 
the future 

 Elder Riden agreed to provide the opening 
devotions at the October Session meeting 

SESSION NOTES 

“Enter his gates with thanksgiving and his courts with praise; 

give thanks to him and praise his name.” 

Psalm 100:4 
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FINANCIAL REPORT 

VOLUNTEERS FOR NOVEMBER 

Children’s Church  
 4  Communion 
  11 Griffiths/Cunningham 
 18 Griffiths/Cunningham 
 25 Griffiths/Cunningham 

  
Liturgists 
 4 Ken Fisher 
 11 Doug Knudson 

 18 Kari Cullen 
 25 Carole Auker 

Counters 
 4 Ed Curry & Lonnie Griffith 
 11 Dale Henry & Dave Noss 

 18 Bill Sisson & Maryann Haines 
 25 Lisa Snyder & Ginny Westover 

 
Deacon for the Month 
 Miranda Shoop 

  

From Church Treasurer, Susan L. Ferguson 

Ushers for November 
Tara Reeder (head usher)  
Rob Reeder 
Margo Reeder 
Bo Reeder 
Ed & Lynn Curry 
 
Acolytes for November  
 Noerr family 

         

  Jan - Sep 2018  Budget  % of Budget 
  

         

Income        

 BUDGETED INCOME 153,029.57  217,582.00  70.33%   

 INVESTMENT INCOME 105,539.84  139,100.00  75.87%   

Total Income 258,569.41  356,682.00  72.49% 
  

Expense        

 BENEVOLENCE 11,730.36  30,000.00  39.1%   

 MINISTRY OF THE WORD 61,531.06  103,652.00  59.36% 
  

 CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 4,266.40  5,600.00  76.19% 
  

 MUSIC AND WORSHIP 706.24  2,350.00  30.05%   

 PROPERTY 40,475.12  52,231.00  77.49%   

 ADMINISTRATION 18,692.40  27,902.00  66.99%   

 PERSONNEL 60,007.12  92,900.00  64.59%   

 FELLOWSHIP 1,202.36  1,800.00  66.8%   

 PRESCHOOL 29,652.31  35,247.00  84.13%   

 CAPITAL RESERVE 3,750.02  5,000.00  75.0%   

Total Expense 232,013.39  356,682.00  65.05% 
  

NET INCOME 26,556.02 September 30th represents 75% of year to date 

  .       

HUNTINGDON PRESBYTERY is Making Changes! All Elders and Deacons are encouraged to 
attend the November 17th Presbytery Meeting at the DuBois Church from 9:00 AM—3:30 PM. Learn 
more about the Presbytery, your role and how you can share in the ministry. Please let Susan Ferguson 
know before November 10 by calling the church office or by speaking to her on Sunday. The DuBois 
Church will be providing childcare during the meeting, and so they will need to know as soon as 
possible. They would also like to have the ages of the children. The church is located at 43 West 
Scribner Street, DuBois, PA 15801.   

OUR PRESBYTERY 
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Lewistown Presbyterian Church 
17 East Third Street 
Lewistown, PA 17044 

Address Correction Requested

   

Contact us at 717-248-4561, or lewispres@comcast.net. Check out our web site  www. lewistownpresbyterian.org or find us on Facebook!  
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